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          June 1, 2024 

 

Dear Scout Leader, 

The 2025 Scouts BSA summer camp reservations process is now open!  Please note that 
we are no longer collecting a deposit for each unit. Units are asked to pay a one-time fee 
for each campsite or patrol site. Non-tented patrol sites are $25/site and tented patrol 
sites are $30/site. Payment will need to be secure to reserve your Unit’s patrol site(s). All 
further information below has remained the same. 

1) Any Scout unit with a 2024 reservation will have “first choice” on the same session, 
campsite and patrol site(s) for 2025 through August 30th, 2024. 
 

2) After August 30th all remaining 2025 campsites and patrol site(s) by session will 
be open for reservations on a first-come, first-served basis. 
 

3) Troops may reserve only the campsite(s) and patrol site(s) they can reasonably fill 
(youth and adults attending camp), the council will make final determination. 
 

4) Reservations will only be held by completing a 2025 Summer Camp Reservation 
form and submitting appropriate fees.   
 

5) The council will resolve and make final determination on any campsite reservation 
disputes through the council camping committee. 

Example:  Troop 007 is signed up to attend Boy Scout summer camp in 2024, session 2 and 
they have Patrol site(s) A & B in Winnebago campsite.  Troop 007 has “dibs” to hold that 
same reservation for 2025 as long as they complete the 2025 Summer Camp Reservation 
form and submit the deposit by August 30th, 2024.  If Troop 007 does not do this, then 
session 2, Winnebago campsite, patrol sites A & B will be available for another troop to 
reserve. 

Please feel free to contact me or Council Program Assistant Julie Robison if you have any 
questions or concerns at 260-432-9593 or Betsy.Yankowiak@scouting.org or 
Julie.Robison@Scouting.org   

Respectfully,  

Betsy Yankowiak 

Director of Camping, Properties, and Restoration 

 

 

The Values 
of Scouting! 

The Scout Oath 

On my honor, I will do 
my best to do my duty 
to God and my 
country and to obey 
the Scout Law; to help 
other people at all 
times; to keep myself 
physically strong, 
mentally awake and 
morally straight.  
 

The Scout Law 

A Scout is: 
Trustworthy 
Loyal 
Helpful 
Friendly 
Courteous 
Kind  
Obedient 
Cheerful 
Thrifty 
Brave  
Clean 
Reverent 
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